Advisory Council Meeting

Wednesday, July 17, 2024
Present: Ronnie Watson, Greg Brown, Charles Kelly, Kelly Judice, Lisa Yauck, Ramon “Noon” Vela, Elbre “Frosty” Hickerson and Cassi Laxton.  Absent: Miguel Valenzuela and Kerry Symons 
Upcoming plans were outlined in the following areas:

· Mrs. Laxton gave an update on the progress of 23-24 goals and presented the 24-25 goals.     

· Continuing education program numbers were outlined for the year in CDL and CNA.  The Allen Campus is adding EMT and Phlebotomy classes in 24-25.  
· The DPS Modernization initiative will change CDL testing starting August 1st for all ELDT and Bus students still in the pipeline.  A Modernization audit was conducted by DPS in Perryton on the test pad on the July 16th as part of the process.  
· Mrs. Laxton gave an update on CTE programs.  Cosmetology continues to be popular with good student enrollment and interest.  Diesel Mechanics numbers look good for 24-25 with between 15-20 total students in the program.  Welding numbers for dual credit continue to grow but the college interest is low.  LVN looks to be full at the Perryton location in 24-25 with overflow students being eligible at other locations.  
· Kid’s College had a total of 94 campers the first week and 58 campers the second week.  We heard great feedback from attendees this year!

· Community classes are being added to the calendar in various areas for the public (Rib Class, Workplace Spanish, Painting, Photography, etc.)  
· FPC will be featured as a story in the KFDA Summer Celebration on 7/17/2024.  We will also host a booth at the live event.  
· A facilities update was given to include information on the roof project completion, upcoming parking lot repairs, and the start of repairs to the CDL property located adjacent to the Perryton Workforce Facility.  

· There were questions and discussion as to whether current year profits from the CDL program could be used for repairs to the CDL facility.  

· The 2024-2025 Proposed Allen Campus Budget was discussed.  Budget requests will be reviewed by the board of regent for FPC and approved prior to taking the proposed Allen Campus budget to Commissioners’ Court for approval and setting a tax hearing.  
Other discussion was outlined in the following areas:

· All members of the Advisory Board with expiring terms chose to renew for another two-year term. (Ronnie Watson, Kerry Symons, Charles Kelly, and Kelly Judice)
· Meeting dates for 2024-2025 Advisory Board meetings were set as follows:

QUARTER 1 – WEDNESDAY, October 16, 2024

QUARTER 2 – WEDNESDAY, January 22, 2025

QUARTER 3 – WEDNESDAY, April 16, 2025

QUARTER 4 – WEDNESDAY, July 16, 2024
